
 
 
 
Meeting Notes 
July 2, 2003 
 
President Pat Ezard called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. 
Secretary Kevin Braunger read the June meeting minutes. They were approved as read. 
Jim Mueller presented the treasurers’ report. 

 
Old Business 
 
Events 4 and 5 were a success in attendance and monetarily.  Saturday’s event had 126 

drivers and Sunday’s event had 125 drivers. 
The Register Guard ran a brief article on the races and a letter of complaint about noise 

was voiced on the opinion page.  It will be interesting to see if there is any 
backlash with the “Extreme Auto Event” to be held later in July. 

As always, EESCC is considerate of the DB levels and will continue to do so.  Valley 
River Center Management is pleased with the turnout and general behavior of the 
participants. 

Tech schedules need to be coordinated with workers driving schedules.  Class teching 
should be kept as strict as possible. 

More help is needed, especially with tear down after the events.  We would appreciate 
more volunteers to stay after to help out. 

The response for help to clean-up “The Rock” was awesome.  Thanks go out to 
everybody who showed up and special thanks to Lorin Wamsley for running the 
street sweeper.  Some asphalt repair has been done on the road and conditions 
look good. 

 
New Business 
 
The flyer party will be held Tuesday, July 15 at 5:00 p.m. at Jim Mueller’s office, 

everyone’s invited. 
Articles for the website and newsletters are scheduled as follows: 
 Pat Ezard and David Lumbra – July 
 Sheri Lyons – August 
 Kip Anderson – September 
 Jim and Bonnie Mueller – October 
 
Larison Rock Hillclimb 
 
As of July 2, there are 51 drivers registered. 
T-shirts and trophies have arrived, under strict security and secrecy. 
Winners tags will be mailed after the results have been recorded. 
Fire Extinguishers have been charged and numbers: 1, B, 2, 3, 4 (work truck), 5, Finish 

and Top.  We have need of 10, 20# B/C rated extinguishers. 



Fire conditions are dry (medium).  Therefore, plenty of shovels are needed and fire 
prevention is the watchword of the weekend.  There is to be no fireworks of any 
kind present on the hill. 

No alcohol will be permitted on the hill. 
The winner of the free drawing was Paul Eklund. 
All necessary equipment and supplies have been confirmed and the trailer is loaded and 

ready to go. 
We have a 12 volt cord for the radar gun and plenty of hand held radios. 
Lunches for workers and drivers will be ordered at the registration desk. 
Don’t forget to bring your door prizes.  They can be left at the registration desk on 

Friday, during registration. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 
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